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                             District Governor Angela Locke 

  Off to a Roaring Start!  

   The new Lions year is underway, and we’ve hit the ground running! It’s 

been a busy and exciting start, and I couldn’t be more thrilled.  PDG Jeff and I 

had the pleasure of joining the Richmond Noon Lions for their annual  picnic - 

a wonderful evening filled with fun, fellowship, and yes, some delicious food. 

I was honored to present two Melvin Jones Fellowships to two outstanding Lions: Sandra Poe and 

Janice Edelman. Both were genuinely surprised and deeply deserving of this recognition.                                      

Although I couldn’t attend the International Convention in Orlando in person, I was proud to                  

participate virtually in the ribbon-pulling ceremony. Alongside my fellow “Merlots” (a nickname 

we’ve adopted thanks to our jacket color), I took the oath and officially transitioned from District 

Governor-Elect to District Governor.                                                                                                             

Organizational Day followed soon after, bringing together club presidents, vice presidents,                    

secretaries, treasurers, and zone chairs for a full morning of training. Thanks to our dedicated                   

trainers and engaged participants, the day was a great success. I heard many positive comments 

about the value of the sessions. If you missed it and would like access to the training materials, 

please reach out to our Global Leadership Team Leader, Lion Andrea Feeney, who can provide you 

with an electronic copy.                                                                                                                           

Our first official club visit took us to Milan, where it’s become tradition to host the District                  

Governor right after Org Day. I had the honor of installing their new officers and enjoyed a lively 

evening of camaraderie and celebration. It was a fantastic way to kick off the year’s visits.                                                                                                                    

As I write this, I’m preparing for my first Council Meeting as District Governor. There’s plenty to 

review—budgets, reports, and plans for the year ahead—but I’m looking forward to collaborating 

with my fellow DGs and continuing to serve the Lions of our great district.                                                      

        Mark Your Calendars: Banner Night – August 30, 2025  

I’m excited to invite you to my upcoming Banner Night celebration! Join us on Saturday,            

August 30th  for an evening of fellowship and fun. The social hour begins at 5:00 PM, followed 

by dinner at 6:00 PM. There will be a silent auction, with all proceeds benefiting Camp 

Woodsmoke and Special Olympics. The registration flier is included in this newsletter—please 

take a moment to RSVP and join me for a wonderful evening!  And don’t forget your passport if 

you got one at Org. Day.  If not, you have a chance to pick one up at Banner night.                                            

If your club hasn’t scheduled its official visit yet, please contact CS Lion Angie Crouch 

at mwam2893@gmail.com to get on the calendar.  Are you as ready and eager as I am to have a 

great year?                                            

      Yours in Service, 

      Angela Locke 

      District Governor 

 August                   2025 

 

mailto:angbelc@iue.edu
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  1VDG Brenda Wilson ~                                                                                           
         Time really flies!                                                                                                           
 
  August is already here and July was such a busy month.  It started with the July 4th parade in Milan,    

Indiana.  When we got to Milan, my daughter, Lion Yvette Glenn and I were greeted by Lion Andy Schwier and the 
Batesville Club with a wonderful breakfast.  Then we were taken to the parade setup destination where there were so 
many beautifully decorated floats.  I was given the difficult task of choosing the best three floats.  This was hard because 
each one had its own personal meaning. We had the privilege of riding on the top of a white convertible, waving and 
tossing candy to the children.   One unique thing I noticed on the parade route were the signs identifying Lion Members' 
homes in their front yards.  We rode  behind the float of The Reservation Restaurant that was tossing wrapped            
hamburgers into the crowd and in front of PDG Ed Harper's fabulous sports car.    
     I volunteered to help serve lunch in a Summer Day Camp , taught sewing on Tuesdays and Thursdays to the 7th           
graders, and stuffed and passed out backpacks in back to school functions.   I also attended the 107th International                
Convention in Orlando, Fl.  Most Indiana Lions stayed in the Element Hotel where we had great fellowship.  The              
Convention Center was HUGE!  Our International Parade marched about 6 blocks outside the Convention Center.  I 
took lots of photos of the different club's costumes from around the world.  It was a wonderful month and as you can 
see, I have stayed busy!! Now, I am getting ready to work at the Indiana State Fair every day on Gate 1W.     

 
See you at the fair!!                                          
Brenda Wilson 
First Vice District Governor 

 

 2nd VDG Joseph Shead, SR. ~                                                                                                          
      
          
   Greetings Fellow Lions’   
           

     Well, it’s August and we have 30 days under our belt as new officers for 2025-2026 in District 25 F.  This past 
month of training and networking has shown me that the senior members of our district are doing everything they can to 
ensure a smooth and safe transition, and I would like to say thank you to them.    
     I am eager to learn all I can and implement actions to increase lionism throughout our district. We are here to serve 
and give a helping hand to those who are struggling by not looking down on anyone but standing beside them,          en-
couraging them, and helping lead all to a better tomorrow.  As always, be a blessing to others and bless all of you!                                                                                                                             
 

Yours in Service,                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Joseph Shead, Sr                                                                                                                                                                                               
Second Vice District Governor 

                  District Governor Angela’s                            
           Monthly Calendar  
 
                August 30th, is Banner Night!  
 
 
 
       ** DG Angela has NO official visits this      
month!! Please reach out to CS Angie 
Crouch @ mwam2893@gmail.com  to             
schedule your club’s visit this month!!  

                                Blue River Lions Club  
                                                                                                                                                            
is having there Pork Chop Dinner on September 5th                                    
from 4-8pm.  The club is located at 4893 S 300 W.                                
Shebyville, IN  .  The cost is $14 and the dinner                          
Includes a pork chop, 2 sides, roll, dessert and drink.  
Dine in or carryout.                                                                          
  Hope to see you there!  
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Greetings District 25F Lions 
 
     The camp was generously given a gift of 10,0000 from the Madison Lions Club. A HUGE THANK 
YOU TO THEM!!   We are sad to hear that the Madison Lions Club had to close.  They have been a 
huge supporter of the camp & vision screening in Ripley ,Jefferson, Decatur, Dearborn, Ohio,              
Switzerland counties. 
 
The infirmary still needs donations to complete renovations after the storm damage. There have been 
lots of recent repair costs with a new well pump, water heater, and water softener. If you can help     
financially send to Lion Owen Menchhofer 1970 N. Co. Rd. 300 W, Holton, Ind 47023  
     
Welcome to the board of trustees Lion Idris Smith of the Richmond Noon Lions. 
 
Mark your calendar Pork Chop Sunday at Camp Woodsmoke on September 28th.   This is the camp’s 
big fundraiser. Please encourage your members & friends to come out and support the camp. The pork 
chops are great! More information to come. 
  
There are some openings for use of the camp, due to recent camper and group cancellations. 
 
When you donate to Camp Woodsmoke please note in check memo where donation is to go. If not               
noted in the memo donation will go to general funds for operational costs or where most needed.  
The monthly cost to operate the camp is $3,000 - $3,500 
We are still looking for a club that would be interested in sponsoring Cabin 7 or the Infirmary.  
Camp Woodsmoke depends on our volunteers to help keep our camp and events great. With your help 
we can provide an amazing atmosphere for the people we serve and create memories that will last a 
lifetime. 
 
The camp is celebrating its 60th anniversary with a pin. Contact a trustee to purchase your pin.  All 
proceeds support the camp.  I want to invite Lion members & others to come and visit the Camp.   It 
needs more awareness in the community and in District 25F.  It truly is a hidden treasure. Spread the 
word! Many thanks to the Clubs and individuals who continue to support Camp Woodsmoke                       
financially as well as participation in Camp events. THE BEST! 
 
Future events at the camp are:   Pork Chop Sunday 
         Fall cleanups 
                                                       Christmas Drive Thru. 
 
A big thank you to all Camp Woodsmoke trustees and our camp caretaker Belinda for all that you do.  
If anyone is interested in being a trustee, contact Lion Andy 812-621-1451 
 
We live in the Land of the Free because of the brave. Thank you, veterans, for your service to our coun-
try. Remember Those Deployed!!! 
 
 
 
 
Yours In Lionism 
Lion Andy Schwier CWS Chair 
Cell: 812-621-1451 Email: ajschwier@gmail.com 
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     Attention All Treasurers 
        Just a small reminder Invoices    
 are no longer being mailed out!! 
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        07/20/2025                         LCIF REPORT FOR DISTRICT F        

 

WOW, what a year we had to raise funds for LCIF this past Lions Year.   

District F had a goal of $38,460 with a Chairperson’s Stretch goal of $61,938.   Thanks to a generous donation 
by our Eyeglass recycling, District F blew both goals out of the water, as our total donation for the year was 
$82,352.49.   PCC Sue Topf & PDG Ed Harper arranged to donate $1,000 for every club in the district, THANK 
YOU!!     

It was announced at the International Convention that Lions raised $81,579,545 worldwide for LCIF.   Dona-
tions at the ICC poured in and I am positive that an adjusted amount will be announced soon.  LCIF has 
closed the books for June 2025 and the year 2024-2025.  Reports are being compiled and sent out, but I 
don’t have specifics yet.   

PCC Sue & Me were approved for another 3-year term as LCIF coordinators as well as me being chair.  I’d 
Like to thank DG Angela for endorsing us. 

Did you know that if your club didn’t name a LCIF club coordinator that the Immediate Past President as-
sumes the role?   If your IPP doesn’t want the job, Club Presidents please appoint a Lion.  Doesn’t have to be 
a PDG.  PCC Sue and me will be having LCIF Club coordinator training after our training in September.  Be on 
the lookout for zoom meeting invites.   Please continue to support our foundation.   

Respectfully Submitted, 

PDG Ken Faulkner & PCC Sue Topf 

    

    Your ISBVI Donations At Work!                                                  
        Written by  ISBVI Trustee & 
        Secretary PDG Pat Short                         

On Wednesday, July 23, the Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired 
(“ISBVI”) received a delivery of 25 Dell laptops. This was thanks to the           
generosity of the Lions of Indiana. At the last meeting of the Lions for the ISBVI 
trustees, the school Superintendent (James Michaels) shared his goal of providing 
every ISBVI student with a laptop….the Trustees voted to allocate $15,000 to 
make this a reality. Actions like this cannot happen without the support of               
everyday Lions and their Clubs throughout the state. 

       * Photo of thanks from ISBVI: 23 laptops lined 
 up to spell “LIONS” + 2 in foreground (total 
 25) 

 

               

  Right to left: ISBVI Superintendent James Michaels,                                                                          
 ISBVI Jeff Frownfelter, Head of IT 
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   You or your club have 3 years to donate $500 to ISBVI and you will qualify for a     
ISBVI Fellowship Vase to give out to a deserving person of your choosing or to give 
to yourself if you personally donate.   
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                                           Making our Mark Magically in Orlando 

Highlights from the 107th International Convention 

Sixty plus Hoosier Lions traveled to Orlando for the 107th International Convention of Lions Clubs                  
International.  The Convention is a great opportunity to meet Lions from all over the world, hear from        
incredible speakers, conduct the business of the Association, and show more ways that We Serve.   

District F was well represented by PCC Reed Fish, PDG John Brown who volunteered with the election               
process, 2nd VDGE/ 1VDG Brenda Wilson, Lion Yvette Glenn, Lion Jo Ann Hunter, Lion Judy Jordan, PDG Peg 
Dawson, Lion Cheri Faulkner, State Administrative Secretary & Lion Ann Ninness, & me.  

Monday morning, we were up bright and early for the traditional Parade of Nations. With the 95’ heat, we 
were glad to be near the front of the line and back in the convention center well before noon.  We then 
heard from the candidates for International Director and enjoyed the International Show – an amazing                 
display of Latin American song and dance. 

Tuesday morning, we enjoyed the Midwest Breakfast, hosted by Minnesota, and heard from the U.S. and 
Canada candidates for international director as well as incoming International President A.P. Singh, incoming 
first international vice president Mark Lyon, and incoming third international vice president Tony Benbow 
from Australia.  We enjoyed the presentation of flags and International President Fabricio Oliveira’s final            
remarks.   

Tuesday night was an excellent Indiana dinner organized by our International Convention Committee                    
members PDG Brian Thomas and State Administrative Secretary Ann Ninness.  

Olympian Michael Phelps was our keynote speaker on Wednesday, sharing both the joys of his swimming  
victories and the mental health challenges that he has successfully addressed.  Mental Health is the focus for 
one of three Service Weeks during the coming year and this was a great kickoff.   

Finally, at our Thursday session, incoming President A.P. Singh shared his vision for the coming year, where 
we “Lead to Serve, Serve to Lead” and continue to grow Lionism through Mission 1.5 so that we can spread 
the joy of serving.    

The 2026 International Convention will be held in Hong Kong, July 3-7, 2026 - hope to see you there. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

PDG Ken Faulkner                                                                                                                                                                              

International Convention Committee,             

with assistance of PCC Julia Kozicki. 
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Happenings Around Our District! 

1VDG Brenda Wilson and Lion 
Yvette Glen handed out ribbons 
to the winning Milan Parade 

DG Angela Locke installed 
new officers at Milan Lions 
Club.                                                        
From left to right:    DG Angela 
Locke,  Lions: Jerry Smith Im-
mediate Past President,  Shirley 
Bocock Tail Twister, Todd Yates 
Director, Jodi Cummings Direc-
tor, Roberta Bible Director, 
Janice Schwier Secretary, Aman-
da Honnert 1st Vice Presi-
dent,  Andy Schwier President  

            Richmond Noon  Picnic in the Park!  

Above:  Janice Edelman                
received a Melvin Jones  
presented by DG Angela 
Locke. 

To the right:  Sandy Poe 
receiving a Melvin 
Jones. 

To Left:  PDG Ed Harper                    
presenting PDG Jack                             
Buckland a Progressive Melvin 
Jones Fellowship pin.  
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 A local Southside newspaper 
mentioned the Southport Lions 
Club Fundraiser that was held on 
July 3rd at Sara Bolton Park in 
Beech Grove.  

EID Reed Fish and PCC Bob Booher 

presented to PP Vince Noble his 3rd W. 

P. Wood and PP Tim Ramion his 2nd 

W.P. Wood for all their hard work.  

IPDG Nancy Baxter  handed the           
Giant Gavel over to DG Angela Locke 
making her official!   

Meet DG Angela’s 
Cabinet!  We may 
be having a little 
too much fun!  

                Camp Woodsmoke                            
 Organizational Day!  

Above:  Madison Lions Club donated $10,000 to 
Camp Woodsmoke!  What a generous gift!!  
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Photos from Law Camp!  

Clermont Lions Newest Member               
Lion Sheila Anthony!  

PDG Linda Scott, a ISBVI             
Trustee giving our club a 
presentation about their                    
wonderful project.  

Clermont Lions New Alpha Leo Club, 
Young Hearts of Clermont, learning to 
sort eyeglasses  with PDG Ed Harper, our 
District Eyeglass Recycling  Chair, and 
Leo Club Advisors, Lion Cheri Faulkner 
and IPDG Nancy Baxter  
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      WORKING THE INDIANA STATE FAIR!! 

 

 
 

Opening Day for the 2025 edition of the great Indiana State Fair is Today,     
Friday,  August 1st, and we still have many open positions on the first weekend 
and throughout the Fair.  
 
What to Expect 
 
If you've worked at the State Fair in the past few years, you know that Indiana Lions share fun 
and fellowship at the Indiana State Fair. If you've never worked at the State Fair, or you haven't 
worked there for several years, you've been missing out on that particular brand of Lions fun 
and fellowship. In any case, I encourage you to sign up to work for the Indiana Lions                   
Foundation at the 2025 Indiana State Fair. Most positions are seated, most are in the shade, a 
few are in air-conditioned ticket booths, most do not require you to handle money. You will 
meet some great Indiana Lions working for the Foundation at the State Fair - everyone from 
brand new Lions to multi-decade members, from ordinary everyday Lions to Past International 
Directors and everything in between. But, at the State Fair, we're all just Lions, having a great 
time and working to raise funds for our Indiana Lions Foundation.  
 
We have a short shift very early in the morning, then a morning shift and an afternoon shift. 
Sign up for a morning shift, then stay to enjoy the fair in the afternoon and evening, or sign up 
for an afternoon shift, then come early and enjoy the fair before you work. All Indiana Lions 
Foundation volunteers get *FREE* parking and *FREE* admission.  
 
Sign up now: https://IndianaLionsFoundationMD25.org/. 
 
Foundation Incentives for Group Participation 
If you can recruit at least 5 (including you) of your club members, family members, friends, 
neighbors, or strangers on the street to come with you and work at least one shift at the State 
Fair, the Indiana Lions Foundation will help pay for your gas. If you can organize a group 
of 10 or more (including you), the Foundation will help pay for your van rental. Save your   
receipts and turn them in to Lion Rose. 
  

How to Get from Point A to Point B 
 
Ah, you say, but I've never been to the Indiana State Fair and I don't know how to get there. No 
problem! Here are directions from any point in District 25-G to the Indiana State Fair. Note: If 
you use a maps app on a smartphone and specify "Indiana State Fair" as your destination, it 
will take you to the wrong gate, so be sure to use these directions.  
 

https://indianalionsfoundationmd25.org/
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1. From any starting point in District 25-G, go to US 31.  
2. Take US 31 South to Westfield, Indiana. 
3. At Westfield, take the Keystone Avenue exit. 
4. Take Keystone Avenue south to 46th Street. (It's a stoplight with a CVS on the NW corner of 
the intersection.)                                                                                                                                                                                                              
5. Turn right and go west on 46th Street to Evanston Avenue, approximately 1/4 mile. (Note: 
Use "46th Street and Evanston Avenue, Indianapolis" as the destination in your maps app and 
it will get you to this point.)                                                                                                                        
6. Turn left and go south on Evanston Avenue to 42nd Street.                                               
Note: In the past, I would have instructed you to take Keystone to Fall Creek Parkway, then 
Fall Creek Parkway to Evanston, then Evanston 1/2 block to 42nd Street, but you may encoun-
ter delays in traffic going this way due to the opening of a new Gate 5 on Fall Creek Parkway 
near Evanston.                                                                                                                                         
7. Turn right and go west on 42nd Street, 1 block to Indiana State Fair Gate 4 (the gate former-
ly known as 10).Note: In the past, I would have instructed you to take Keystone to Fall Creek 
Parkway, then Fall Creek Parkway to Evanston, then Evanston 1/2 block to 42nd Street, but 
you may encounter delays in traffic going this way due to the opening of a new Gate 5 on Fall 
Creek Parkway near Evanston.                                                                                                                 
8. Turn left into Gate 4.  

9. The parking lot is on the right side of the drive after you come through the gate, adjacent to 
a large white utility building.  
10. Park as close to the large white utility building as you can and come around the south end 
of the building. Our check-in booth is on the west side of the utility building. It is the first of 
several small sheds and it will have an Indiana Lions Foundation sign on it.  
11. Check in with Lion Rose or another Foundation volunteer at the booth. A Lions volunteer 
will take you to your gate on a golf cart.  
 
See the maps on the attached document for additional information.  
The top map shows the layout of the Indiana State Fair. Our gates are highlighted in yellow, as 
are Gate 4, the parking area, and our check-in booth. 
The bottom map shows how to get into the fairgrounds via the route described above, starting 
at step 6. 
 
State Fair Dress Code 
The State Fair has a dress code for our volunteers. 
* Tan or black slacks, shorts, or skirt 
* Lions shirt, State Fair shirt, or plain shirt 
* No open-toed shoes   
 
I look forward to seeing you at the great Indiana State Fair. Don't disappoint me! 
--  
PDG Paul Russell 
Lakeville, Indiana USA 
574-250-2621 (call or text) 
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Get your Peace Poster Kits now!  Then  present this project to school groups, 
church groups, scouts, 4-H Clubs, or Boys and Girls club, or                           
Grandchildren.  Get them to design their poster and enter the contest. I would 
love to see lots of entries from District F this year.  Let’s find those artists.   
Your club will need to order the kits from the LCI Store. Be sure to read the 
rules (found inside the kit) then find those creative kids.  Kits are available 
January 15th - October 1st.  If you have any questions or need help please 
reach out to me. I am here to help!! 

PDG Linda Scott                                                                                                              
Peace Poster                                                                                                               
Committee Chair                                                                                                             
317-697-2039                                                                                                             
lindamscott@comcast.net              
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                                        Mid–Winter Conference Survey                                                                                                     
   ~ Your answers will help choose seminars important to you! ~ 
 

As the committee continues the preparation for this year's Mid-Winter        
Conference, they have put together a short survey to gain insights on what 
Seminars  the Lions of Indiana want covered.  They want to be focused on the 
topics that Lions want to hear!  Their goal is to have the list of Seminars (and 
speakers for them if possible), set by August 31, so they can start                       
promoting.  The Committee really needs you to complete this survey by                           
August 15th.  The link to the survey is: 

                                                                        https://tinyurl.com/MWC2026Survey 

  

          Thank you in advance for your help. It is greatly appreciated!! 

https://tinyurl.com/MWC2026Survey
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